
Better yet HIV
screening for both
partners Dr Rundi
Irene C

KUCHING Assistant
Public Health Miriister Dr
Stephen Rundi yesterday
wanted both husbands and
wives to undergoHIV AIDS
screening saying it was for
their own good
He said it was not

right for wives to demand
that only their husbands
should be made to undergo
such screening as if
every husband was
unfaithful
He said this during a

phone interview when
asked for his advice to
women in view of reports
that said more Sarawakian
women including
housewives were infected
by the disease
DrRundi said as amedical

professional he would not
advisewives to demand that
their husbands undergo
HIV AIDS screening
because this could lead to
all sorts of problems
between married couples

Myadvice is that anyone
who is sexually active
should practise safe sex by
adopting preventive
measures like using
condoms he said
When asked onwhere the

screenings could be done
he said that government
hospitals private clinics
and medical laboratories
would have the screening
for HIV AIDS
On Wednesday

Environment and Public

Health Minister Dato Sri
Wong Soon Koh said that
the infection rate among
women in Sarawak
had gone up from 23 per
cent in 1998 to 38 per cent in
2008

In Malaysia there were
two females for every eight
maleswithHIV cases in2008
as compared to one female
for every 13 males in 2000
said Wong at the World
AIDS Day 2009 celebration
launching
He said that many of the

housewives were infected
by theirhusbands andthose
detectedwere mostly in the
late stages because they did
not know that they were
infected
Generally Wong said the

number ofHIV AIDS cases
in Sarawak was increasing
and most of them now
involved locals

My advice is that
anyone who is sexually
active should practise
safe sex by using
preventive measures
like condoms

Dr Stephen Rundi Assistant Public
Health Minister

He explained that when
the virus was first detected
in the state most of the
patients were foreigners
Since 1989 to Oct 2009

there were 1 056 reported
cases ofHIV in the state and
568 caseswereAIDS A total
of 224 of the reported HIV
patients succumbed to the
disease
The largest age group

infected by HIV is between
20 and 39 which accounts
for 65 per cent ofall the HIV
cases
Data showed that in 2008

therewere 137 new reported
HIV cases with 117 of them
locals
Wong pointed out In

Sarawak the main mode of
transmission of HIV is
through heterosexual
intercourse whichmade up
68 per cent of the total
number of cases
At the national level

Wong said that from
1986 to June this year there
were 86 217 case of HIV
reported with 14 955
confirmed with AIDS and
11 549 deaths
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